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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of proposed changes to the requirement that every premise that engages in the sale by retail of alcohol needs to have a designated premises supervisor (DPS).

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
 The Licensing Act 2003 (Section 19) makes it a mandatory condition in any premises licence authorising the sale of alcohol that there must be no supply of alcohol under the licence when either there is no DPS in respect of the licence, or where the DPS does not hold a current personal licence.  In addition, it is a mandatory condition that every supply of alcohol must be made, or authorised by a personal licence holder (which may, but need not be, the DPS).  The role of the DPS is explained further below.

2.2
The current proposal provides that the 2003 Act be amended so that the mandatory conditions set out in paragraph 2.1 above can be disapplied in relation to premises licences held by village halls, church halls, chapel halls, community halls and similar community premises.

2.3
The proposal also seeks to amend the Act so that whenever the mandatory conditions are disapplied an alternative mandatory condition will automatically apply in stead.  The effect of this alternative condition will be that responsibility for authorising the sales of alcohol would fall on the premises licence holder itself, which will usually be the Committee or board of individuals responsible for the management of the premises.  These individuals will be required to undertake the responsibilities that would normally be undertaken by a DPS.  Provided the premises licence holder (ie the Committee) had properly authorised the sale of alcohol, for example in written form through a hire agreement, an organisation or hirer using the premises for the sale of alcohol under the authority of the premises licence would not be required to obtain a personal licence.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The proposal should remove from community premises the burden of ensuring that the holder of the premises licence can secure the services of a personal licence holder.  The proposal should also save costs for those responsible for community premises ie for obtaining a personal licence namely the fee, cost of a training course, photographs etc.

4
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
4.1
Note the proposed change.

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER 

BACKGROUND PAPERS


1.
The Legislative Reform (Supervision of Alcohol Sales in Church and Village Halls etc) Order 2009 explanatory document prepared by the DCMS.

For further information please ask for Diane Rice, extension 4418.
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